
Age-friendly should
reach business sector
TO THE EDITOR: 

Just read your wonderful
article about the Global Age
Friendly Cities Project. At 62,
it gave me some hope for a bet-
ter tomorrow in Portland. Age
discrimination is rampant in
this country where our media
worships youth and implies
getting older as a “sin” to be
avoided at all costs.

The worst offender of age
discrimination is the business
sector. I believe a large percent-
age of employers don’t want
anyone over a certain age
because they know they can
pay less to a youngster and treat
them shabbily and get away
with it. I had to quit a physical
foundry job three years ago due
to an injury, but I can still work
and do several things. I was 59
then and recovering from a her-
niated disk in my neck, which
eventually stabilized without
invasive surgery. 

In many job seeking in-
stances, as soon as I came in
the door, the look from HR
dropped or went sideways. The
classic code for too old is,
“Sorry, but with your experi-
ence you’re over-qualified …
but we’ll call you if something
comes up, etc.”

Convince the business sec-
tor to get on board with this
Global Age Friendly Project
and perhaps the younger com-

munity will see us seniors as
having some actual net worth.
Not an easy task, eh? 

MARVIN THIESSEN
Portland

By MAGGI WHITE
BOOMER & SENIOR NEWS

Philosophy Professor Alex-
ander Sager is on a mission —
he wants young people to
think critically about the world
around them.

He believes that if people
move toward more respectful
approaches to discussing con-
troversial issues, perhaps our
world might become kinder
and gentler. He also believes
that change has to start with
the youngest generations.

As an assistant professor of
philosophy and university stu-
dies at Portland State Univer-
sity, Sager and his fellow
teachers in the philosophy
department are committed to
community outreach, to “let
knowledge save the city.”

“In most schools today, it is
rare that young people are
asked their opinions whether
on political or social issues
and to think critically, not just
what you think but about the
reasoning behind what you
think,” he says. “People are
not encouraged to give atten-
tion to diverse points of view.”

And that bothers him. 
It’s why he is directing the

first annual Oregon High
School Ethics Bowl, sched-
uled for Jan. 30-31 at Port-

land State University.
At PSU, undergraduate stu-

dents in the philosophy depart-
ment have volunteered to work
with high school teachers to
facilitate participation in the
Ethics Bowl. Philosophy for
children and teenagers is a
growing movement, Sager
says.

“It is to raise questions that
are too commonly dismissed
and overlooked,” he says.
“People are moral animals and
ethics is what binds society
together. There are few public
places to encourage this.” 

Sager participated in a High
School Ethics Bowl in Wash-
ington and, because he en-

joyed it so much, he contacted
the National High School
Ethics Bowl to host a similar
event in Oregon.

In Washington, the ethics
bowl prompted topics such as,
“Should the United States use
airstrikes to aid the Yazidis?”
and “Should the United States
send troops to combat ISIL, or
should they come from NATO
or the United Nations?” There
were also less weighty but
equally important topics on
job-related issues, what consti-
tutes lying and stealing, and
how to respond to refugee
overflows and climate change.

More than a ‘sound bite’
The High School Ethics

Bowl is an antidote to the
refusal to think critically about
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See ETHICS p. 10

High school Ethics Bowl will challenge today’s youth
to think critically about important, timely topics

Giving pause to think — and respond

Letters ... More letters
on p. 11

Portland State
University
Professor

Alexander Sager is
hosting a high
school “ethics
bowl,” where 
students will

answer and think
critically about

important topics.
The public is 

invited.
Photo by NWBSN staff

Of note
The following high
schools will be partici-
pating in the High
School Ethics Bowl:
Central Catholic,
Columbia River High
School, Hayes
Freedom High School,
Hillsboro High School,
Jesuit High School,
Lincoln High School
and Wilson High
School.



the ethical dimensions of our
society and the world, Sager
says. It challenges students to
become better thinkers and cit-
izens, believing that media
coverage on dire ethical issues
is too often reduced to partisan
sound bites with only cursory
knowledge.

“Public figures display
frightening moral certainty, a
sure sign of limited reflections
and of prejudice,” he says.

The Ethics Bowl is not a
competition to develop tricks
to convince judges of ethical
sophistication, Sager says. It is
for the preparation and cre-
ation of a community where
people are encouraged to dis-
cuss things that matter and to
understand alternative views.

Undergraduate students will
work with high school teach-
ers and their students to devel-
op strategies and methods for
research that fosters critical
thinking.

Questions are prepared and
students give presentations,
after which a panel of judges
poses questions to them. The
panel of judges will include
members of the business, edu-
cation and general community
who can offer the best analysis
on different points of view.

Issues could center on em-
ployee stealing; manager’s
obligations to subordinates
who are their friends; whether
restaurants have a responsibil-
ity to employees to provide a
meal; or, in one specific exam-
ple, should a son who excels
academically, plays on sports
teams and has a part-time job
on campus tell his parents
about his drinking?

Other philosophical ques-
tions pose whether it is moral-

ly permissible to tell a lie in
order to achieve some com-
mon good. Should animals be
treated for mental illness, and
since they cannot “consent” to
taking drugs, is giving them
anti-depressants an immoral
act? What are our obligations
to babies and children com-
pared to non-human animals? 

There are questions about
health care, like asking whe-
ther we have the right to eat
whatever food we want, no
matter how unhealthy. And
questions about our privacy,
such as the use of closed cir-
cuit TV monitoring and whe-
ther cameras are an invasion of
privacy.

These kinds of issues re-
quire rational, respectful con-
versations. Sager says one of
the objects of the Ethics Bowl
is to show that people can take
politically controversial sub-
jects and discuss them without
shouting at each other.

Sager stresses these discus-
sions are not debates. “The
aim is to present a clear, per-
suasive case with respect,” he
says. “The most value comes
in the preparation. Seeing high
school students at their best is
something wonderful to see. I
love that about this. Seeing
openness, intelligence, listen-
ing, feeling secure enough to

express views and not attack
the other person.”

Getting young people to
think outside themselves and
see the world around them
opens their world to new pos-
sibilities. “The best thing
about teaching is (seeing) stu-
dents interested in the materi-

al,” Sager says. “You are a
resource, not someone impos-
ing information. This project is
something we all do extracur-
ricular on our own time. It’s all
volunteer — teachers, under-
graduate students, high school
students and judges.

Unfortunately, he says the
schools that don’t participate
are those that have the most
under-privileged student body.
“The ones that participate
probably don’t need us as
much because they have a high
quality education,” he says.
“Teachers are so undervalued.
There are many extraordinary
teachers who don’t get the
credit they deserve and who
work 50 to 60 hour weeks.”

His own views
Sager believes that igno-

rance and arrogance are close-
ly related. People hold on to
their prejudices and “do a lot
of harm in the world,” he says.
“They do not examine what
they believe. They haven’t
learned how to be open to dif-
ferent views with tolerance.
Children in our schools should
be made aware of how often
most of us are wrong about the
way we think of things. We
would learn humility and how
hard it is to do the work to get
us to reason. But the spirit of
inquiry is vital in a democra-
cy. People should be more
engaged and read more dif-

fering viewpoints. It has to be
learned at an early age so that
we become a lot less polar-
ized.”

He admits that while he had
a good education in Canada he
was frustrated as a student
because he wasn’t given
opportunities to think about
what he was learning. How-
ever, his father was interested
in current events and influ-
enced him to question. The
radio was always on and opin-
ions were expressed.

As a young student he won-
dered why the social institu-
tions didn’t work better than
what he thought they were. 

However, philosophy was-
n’t his career goal. “I didn’t
know what philosophy was
until I went into a sociology
class that had 500 students and
had to find a replacement
class,” he says. “I went to a
philosophy classroom and they
were discussing Descartes’
‘Meditations.’ Every lecture
was figuring out why Des-
cartes’ was wrong about his
writing on dreams. I was 18
and the more I read I found the
thinking it required was the
hardest thing I’d ever done. If
I had been introduced to phi-
losophy earlier, I would have
been interested and enjoyed it.
Philosophy challenges you to
understand the material. It
engages you. Before I went to
the university I was never
encouraged to do that.”

A large part of philosophy is
being able to question why
something is the way it is. “I
am (also) interested in how
things work and why they
were set up the way they
were,” he says. “And is this the
type of world we want? The
way things are is a series of
choices. It is good to try to
understand how things work.”

Despite the chaos in the
world, Sager has hope. “Hope
isn’t rational, but necessary,”
he says. “The alternative is to
give up.” ■
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“
The most value comes in the preparation.
Seeing high school students at their best is

something wonderful to see. Seeing the
openness, intelligence, listening, feeling
secure enough to express views and not

attack the other person.”
~ Alexander Sager,

philosophy professor

Of note
The Ethics Bowl takes
place from 4 to 8 p.m.
Friday, Jan. 30, and 8
a.m. to 4 p.m.,
Saturday, Jan. 31, at
Portland State
University. The public
is welcome and there
is no charge.
The winning team is
eligible to participate
in the National Ethics
Bowl at the University
of North Carolina-
Chapel Hill this spring.

Sager hopes this local
event will establish a
presence in Portland
and be an ongoing
event. He is happy to
visit with anyone who
wants to be part of
the Ethics Bowl. 
Sager can be reached
at asager@pdx.edu.


